
BOARD MINUTES 
JANUARY 30, 2023 

 
The Keokuk County Board of Supervisors met in regular session, Monday, January 30, 2023 in the 
Board Room of the Courthouse.  Present were:  Michael C. Hadley, Fred Snakenberg, Daryl Wood 
and Christy Bates, County Auditor.   
 
8:30 a.m.- Meeting was called to order.  Motion was made by Deke Wood to approve the agenda.  
Fred Snakenberg seconded the motion.  All ayes and motion carried.    Also present was Casey 
Jarmes, News-Review. 
 
8:35 a.m. - Review and approval of minutes of previous board meeting was held.  Motion was made 
by Fred Snakenberg to approve the minutes of January 23, 2023 as submitted.  Deke Wood seconded 
the motion.  All ayes and motion carried.   
 
8:45 a.m. - Met with Engineer Andy McGuire regarding the Keokuk County Highway Department.  
Andy stated he spent two (2) days catching up on Federal Aid funding paperwork.  He also informed 
the Department of Transportation continues to talk about over size / overweight / super heavy loads 
and Iowa Code guidelines on permits and restrictions regarding axel weight.     
 
1.  Review and possible approval of bridge abutment rehabilitation quote for bridge number 611740 
in North Plank Township 180th Street was held.  Andy informed the Stateline Bridge Co., LLC. quote 
of $59,700, that includes the steel “H” pilings.  Motion was made by Deke Wood to approve the 
Stateline Bridge Co., LLC. quote of $59,700 as submitted.  Fred Snakenberg seconded the motion.  
All ayes and motion carried.     
 
9:00 a.m. – Possible approval of personnel report for Kadie Conrad, Sheriff’s Department, regarding 
wage change was held.  Motion was made by Fred Snakenberg to approve the wage increase as of 
January 6, 2023 as submitted.  Deke Wood seconded the motion.  All ayes and motion carried.   
 
9:30 a.m. – Various Board and Committee reports was held.  Deke Wood attended HVAC upgrade, 
1015 Transit and RPA Policy Board meetings.  Mike Hadley attended Sieda, Area 15, Board of Health 
and Emergency Management meetings.  Fred Snakenberg had no meetings to attend last week. 
 
9:34 a.m.- Discussion of old/new business and public comment was held.  Deke Wood received a call 
regarding DAPL project permanent land damage.  Christy Bates shared information regarding the SSB 
1056 that, if approved, will retroactively reduce the residential rollback and taxable valuation. 
 
There being no further business, motion to adjourn was made by Mike Hadley.  All ayes and the 
meeting adjourned at 9:35 a.m. 
 
The Keokuk County Board of Supervisors adjourned to meet February 6, 2023. 
 
 
              ________________________ 
                         Michael C. Hadley, Chairman 
              Board of Supervisors 
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